
 

 

To Pastor Don Porter, Council and Congregation 

CrossPoint Christian Reformed Church, Chino, California 

 

October 20, 2019 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

On behalf of the twenty-one other churches that are part of Classis California South, we 

extend our congratulations and best wishes as you celebrate your 50th anniversary.  

We appreciate the many ways that CrossPoint CRC has supported the regional work of 

the classis.  Those ways include but are not limited to leadership within classis, financial 

support, regular attendance of delegates from CrossPoint CRC at the meetings of 

classis, the willingness to have pastors, elders and deacons be nominated for synod, 

and your commitment to the committees and structure of classis.  We are grateful for 

the variety of ways that CrossPoint CRC has demonstrated its connectedness to the 

broader body of the Christian Reformed Church. 

Through the years many people have been positively impacted by your church’s 

ministry here in Chino. You have been a shining light in the community. Even through 

challenging times you have remained faithful to the Word of God in bringing the good 

news of Jesus Christ to the people around you and nurturing and caring for the 

members of your church.   

As you love forward it is our prayer that the Lord may continue to equip CrossPoint 

Church to be His light and salt in the community and in the church around the world that 

many more will come to know and serve Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior.  We celebrate 

your 50 year history and with you we say, “To God be the Glory.” 

Yours in Christ, 

Rev. Cor Pool 

Stated Clerk 

Classis California South 

Christian Reformed Church  

 


